
 

 

January 1, 2024 

 

To the Members of Charter Oak Figure Skating Club, 

ISCC has just announced their intention to start their own figure skating club – the Skating Club of CT.  

While this has taken many of us by surprise, we want to assure you that the Charter Oak Figure Skating 

Club will remain fully operational. We are in the process of finalizing a new vision for our supporting 

members.  

What does this mean for you and your skaters? At present, there are no immediate changes. While you 

may be asked by the rink to become members of this new club, you can still skate with Charter Oak FSC 

and continue to take full advantage of all membership perks.  

ISCC has assured us that all freestyle ice will continue to be available to ALL skaters of ALL clubs. Charter 

Oak FSC will continue to offer test sessions, club member events, shows, and more.  

We are currently planning for a March test session, our Annual Adult Skate/Banquet, a spring Senior 

Showcase, our Annual Banquet, and our Annual Meeting. As always, elections for the Board of Directors 

will take place in June. If you are interested in contributing to the club’s growth during this period of 

change, please inform us so we can include your name on the ballot. 

Additional information and particulars will be provided as they become available. Please do not hesitate 

to contact us with questions at CharterOakFSC@gmail.com or chat with us at the rink.  

Charter Oak Figure Skating was founded in 1941, and we will honor this history by charting a path 

forward that is open to all skaters in the area. We hope you will continue your skating journey with us. 

Signed, 

Natalie Santaguida, COFS President 

Amy Lillis, COFS Vice President 

Tom Vrissis, COFS Treasurer 

Cheryl Croll, COFS Secretary 

Jen Evans, Cheryl Varvelli, Robin Jaffee, and Nick Messina 
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